Cheselbourne Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 4th March 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
Present: Cllr Sue Widdowson, Cllr Tony Paul, District Cllr Patrick Cooke, Cllr Bryan Beere, Cllr Leon Haynes

In Attendence: Mrs Judy Coleman - Parish Clerk and several members of the general public.

1.Apologies were received from Cllr David Crowhurst, Cllr Tiggy Greenwood, Cllr Martin Northover and Cllr Robin Armstrong

2.Minutes of previous meeting: approved by the Council and signed by Cllr Widdowson

3.Matters arising: Cllr Widdowson read out letter from Oliver Letwin MP regarding Superfast Broadband which was in response to a letter that she had previously written on the matter.  Mr Letwin suggested that the villagers might consider satellite broadband or he could arrange a meeting with Tim Snape which might help expedite the situation. He also mentioned 4G, which is apparently imminent and would provide faster mobile broadband for the village.  Mr Letwin is happy to arrange a meeting to try and push this forward.  Cllr Widdowson to contact Mr Letwin in regard to arranging this meeting.

Cllr Widdowson also asked for as many people as possible to fill in a survey on the internet via dorsetforyou/superfastbroadband. 

Cllr Widdowson reported that there had been no more news regarding The Rivers Arms. Cllr Cooke explained that he had spoken to David Hodges who explained that he also had heard nothing from the applicants.

4.Cllr Cooke reported that several other villages are in the same position as Cheselbourne regarding Broadband and he explained that a substantial amount of money is going into the Superfast Broadband and yet this does not seem to be helping the rural areas.  Cllr Cooke feels that more of the public subsidy that is put foreward for the Broadband service should be used in the more rural areas and not the towns where Broadband reception is so much faster. Cllr Cooke also felt that the criteria for where to place Superfast Broadband should not be based on ‘per head of population’ which for the rural area compared to a built up area would not be a fair comparison.  Cllr Cooke asked that a stronger letter be sent to Mr Letwin. 

5.Finance: the Clerk reported that the PC balance stands at: £812.98

6.Planning: Application No 1/D/12/001674 Retention of Temporary Classroom – approved.

7.Highways and Byways: Cllr Widdowson explained that several people have commented on path going through field opposite school being slippery and dangerous - she also explained that she has spoken to DCC regarding this matter and is waiting for a response.

8. Cllr Widdowson has received a letter regarding the Bridle Path going up Callway Lane. The letter explained that the path has now changed to the other side of the hedge, i.e. moving it from the left hand side of the hedge to the right hand side of the hedge.  The general feeling was that is that the original map may have been wrong originally. 

9. Cllr Widdowson mentioned the AONB meting at Athelhampton House and asked if anyone would like to accompany her.  Cllr Cooke also mentioned the Wind Turbine Farm at Milborne St Andrew that is currently going through planning and urged people to object strongly.  The application is for nine wind turbines at 126 metres to go up near Tolpuddle (Application No 1/D/13/000183).    Cllr Cooke feels that the masts could have a detrimental affect on the tourist industry in this part of Dorset, he feels that if the masts were shorter then possibly his objections would not be so strong objections, i.e. in line with the height of the trees.  Cllr Leon Haynes also felt that this could be a safety issue being so close to a main road. 

10. Questions were asked from the floor as to whether the rubbish that is in front of the Rivers Arms could be cleared as it makes the village look so untidy.  Some of the villagers would be happy to move the rubbish around the back of the premises if they were given permission. Cllr Cooke suggested that the PC should contact David Hodges to ask for the rubbish to be moved. Cllr Widdowson has already contacted Geoff Grant some time ago, but his response was fairly negative. Cllr Widdowson agreed to write to David Hodges to explain that the village residents had had enough of the unsightly state of the building and would like something done about it. 

11.Questions were asked from the floor regarding the track going towards the church and who owns it. Cllr Widdowson mentioned that someone from the PCC had already spoken to Highways at DCC and that they had said that it was their responsibility but, to date, nothing has happened.  There were concerns raised at the amount of pot holes and the general state of the track.  Cllr Widdowson explained that the PC had repaired it by filling holes with gravel, but unfortunately this has now been washed way.  Cllr Widdowson to contact Rachel Bywater (PCC) to see if she has heard anything else from Highways. 

Date of next meeting: 13th May 2013 - AGM.
